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June 10, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The enclosed ordinance would apply a flexible response budgeting policy to the capital program of the Water and Land Resources (WLR) Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, including authorization of advance appropriation authority for anticipated grant funds, starting in 2003.

The proposed flexible budgeting policy follows the same general rules that the King County Council has already adopted for roads and wastewater capital projects.  As described in Section 5, paragraph D.1, of the proposed ordinance, by May 15 of each year the Executive would submit a “reallocation report” to the Chairs of the Budget and Fiscal Management and Utilities committees.  The report would summarize proposed exceptions to the adopted surface water management capital program.  Any Councilmember objecting to any of the changes proposed could notify the Budget Chair within 14 days of the Chair’s receipt of the report.  Within 30 days of receipt of the report, the Chair would consider any objections raised, and notify the Executive in writing if any project changes may not proceed as proposed.  If written notice is not provided by the Chair, the proposed changes would take effect on the 31st day following his or her receipt of the reallocation report.  After the reallocation report has been submitted, the ordinance would allow the WLR Division to transfer funds without further Council authorization from a contingency account to cover cost increases up to 15 percent of the total cost of a project; increases greater than 15 percent would require written approval of the Budget Chair.  All of the above is consistent with what the Council has approved for roads and wastewater capital projects.

The proposed ordinance would also institutionalize an action the Council has taken intermittently since the 1995 budget to increase the speed with which the WLR Division can implement grant-funded projects.  Section 5, paragraph C, would authorize “grant contingency” projects in the surface water management construction fund 3292 and the open space non-bond County projects fund 3522, which would provide advance appropriation authority for grants anticipated by the WLR Division.  None of these funds could be expended unless three conditions are met:

· The funds were from an external source or County matching funds;
· The Council received proper notice of the application made by the WLR Division to receive funds;
· The project on which the funds are to be spent was identified in the project sheet associated with the “grant contingency project.”
Since a large proportion of the funds that the WLR Division spends on capital projects is from other sources (for example, the Salmon Recovery Funding Board, the King Conservation District, and the Interagency Commission on Outdoor Recreation), this clause is a particularly important part of the flexibility the WLR Division needs to construct and acquire projects faster.

I recommend that the Council approve this ordinance, adjusting the surface water management construction fund and the open space non-bond County projects fund accordingly in the adopted 2003 budget.  If you have any questions, please contact Glenn Evans, Manager of the Capital Projects and Open Space Acquisitions Section in the WLR Division, at (206) 296-8386.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Steve Broz, Budget Supervisor, Office of Budget


Sid Bender, Budget Supervisor, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Daryl Grigsby, Manager, Water and Land Resources Division


Glenn Evans, Manager, Capital Projects and Open Space Acquisitions Section,


    Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP
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bcc:

Steve Klusman, Economist, Strategic Initiatives Section


Clint Loper, Manager, Watershed Stewardship Unit


Steve Oien, Manager, Finance and Administration Section


Wendy Walkky, Program Analyst, Finance and Administration Section


